
 

Parks Victoria May 2021 Board Meeting Report  
 
The Parks Victoria Board met on Tuesday 25 May 2021 to discuss a range of important issues and 
opportunities. The highlights of the meeting are outlined below. 
 
Total Recordable Injury Frequency Rate (TRIFR) 
The April 2021 Total Recordable Injury Frequency Rate (TRIFR) was 10.9 which exceeds (i.e. is lower than) the 
2020-21 target of 14.5. 
 
Nature Conservation Strategy  
The Board approved the Nature Conservation Strategy that establishes the strategic directions for Parks 
Victoria to conserve and protect nature on Victoria’s park estate for the next ten years (2021-2031). 
 

Fire briefing from the Chief Fire Officer  
The Board received a comprehensive briefing from the Chief Fire Officer, Department of Environment, Land 
Water and Planning and had a productive discussion about the planned burn program and environmental / 
ecological issues. 
 
Update on the proposed Warburton Shire Council mountain bike project  
The Board received a briefing from the Yarra Ranges Shire Council on the project status and Environmental 
Effects Statement (EES) required under the Environmental Effects Act 1978 for the proposed Warburton 
Mountain Bike Trail. 

Capital program 
The Board received a briefing on the capital program and a comprehensive report on the key risks. 


